

NUNAVUT TUNNGAVIK INC. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Rankin Inlet, Nunavut

October 22-24, 2019

Resolution #: RSA-19-10-13

Maximizing Use of Existing Government Buildings and Facilities in Communities

Moved by: Guy Enuapik

Seconded by: Katherina Pudluk

WHEREAS there are existing government buildings and facilities in Nunavut communities that are not being used to their full capacity and potential;

AND WHEREAS there are tremendous needs for space in the communities to offer programs, services and gathering places such as for cultural/learning activities, daycares, men's groups, traditional skills training, etc. for the purpose of improving the lives and well-being of the residents in the communities;

AND WHEREAS these buildings and facilities are expensive to build and maintain, and under-utilization of these buildings/facilities represents an unnecessary waste of tax-payers' money and precious government resources;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Members call upon the Government of Nunavut to

- conduct an assessment of current government buildings and facilities in all Nunavut communities including whether and to what extent each building/facility could be used for activities by residents in the community, and
- 2. take adequate and proactive steps to maximize the use of existing buildings and facilities by residents in the communities.

In Favour: All Against: Abstention:

Carried: X Defeated:

Dated: October 24, 2019